Dear Mr. Carlisle,

Here is the information you have requested.  I hope I was able to gather enough that it will be useful for you.  We are following the lead of the NCAA and use the services of National Center for Drug Free Sport.  We do not have a contract with them; however we purchased a package from them in 2004.  It was $3000 and included 70 tests, supplies for test collection, and training.  I will include some documents from them which will have information about their tests and what they test for.  When this package runs out, which we expect this year, we will continue to use them and pay on an individual test basis.
We have had two (2) positive drug tests in winter of 2004-2005.  The process was the same for both, as outlined in our institution’s Drug and Alcohol Policy.  Both athletes met with the Administration and Head Athletic Trainer.   One athlete was very cooperative and went through all the counseling and therapy he was ordered to do.  He was able to return to his sport for his senior season.  The other athlete was very defensive and denied the positive test.  He was not allowed to return to play.
We strive to test at least once a semester as an institution.  We will test based on suspicion as well as random testing.  We are also subject to random testing from the NCAA at any time.
Our history is as follows:

2004-05
#
Type
31-Aug
 
25
 BSPE (Basic SMART, plus Ephedrine)


1-Nov
 
5
 BSPE


22-Feb
 
3
 BSPE


2005-2006

No tests due to new medical and athletic training staff and no suspicions.
2006-07

7-Sep

 21
 BSPE


7-Sep
 
 1
 DFS Steroid


20-Mar

 8
 BSPE


I am enclosing the following documents for your information:
1. Student Athlete Clearance Packet found at:
http://www.cstv.com/auto_pdf/p_hotos/s_chools/utva/genrel/auto_pdf/PACKETA-CLEARANCE2007-08
Reference pages 7-15 (Part 5)
2. National Center for Drug Free Sport which contains information about the specific drugs tested for and their prices.
If you have any further questions or need additional information, please contact me at 801-885-7529 or email at nelsonan@uvsc.edu .  

Thank you,

Andrew Nelson MS ATC

Head Athletic Trainer
